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Homeowners are 
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and review Board 
Meeting minutes,
Financial Statements 
and other Association documents upon 
request.  
Our mission is to protect and enhance the value of Skylark Ridge real estate.
January 2012

Dear neighbor,

We’re a small HOA of friendly neighbors who’ve helped each other when it snows, during & after hurricanes and alerting each other to area crimes. We’ve come together to replace trees & bushes, at Bar-be-que’s and Halloween parades.  We’ve made decisions through consensus for simple things like striping our parking lots and harder decisions like increasing our HOA fees to build up our Reserve Accounts.  We’ve adjusted our architectural guidelines so you have flexibility for your home’s exterior & yard and we haven’t intruded on anyone’s privacy.  We’d like to build on this neighborly spirit in 2012 which we believe best protects the real estate values of our homes. 

We understand that the increased HOA fee puts an extra burden on your family’s budget. As luck would have it, the first coupon book we sent had the wrong amount.   So a second coupon book has been mailed with the correct $159 quarterly HOA fee.  If you already sent the incorrect payment amount please add $14 to your April payment.  We apologize for the confusion this caused.  If you’ve not received the second book please email us or call our management company. 

Every dollar of the increase goes to the Reserve Accounts and we’re going to be extremely prudent with every dollar we spend. Adequate Reserve Account funding ensures our HOA meets new mortgage & refinancing eligibility requirements adopted by FHA, Fannie Mae, Freddie Mac and VA.   
Here’s what we’re doing right now in response to our neighbors.

Covenant Amendment:  Many of you know the entire situation regarding the covenant amendment, but some don’t. Here’s a complete explanation, reviewed by our attorney, which puts into context our experiences and why we’re proposing the noise restriction.  
Through a unanimous consensus at the October Homeowner’s meeting, nearly two-dozen neighbors agreed with the restricted hours and asked us to prepare a reasonable noise restriction amendment.  The reason this was necessary is largely due to one individual who may have recently written a letter to you opposing the amendment.

This all began in late 2008 when the individual was removed from the Board by a unanimous vote of more than two-thirds of you due to a number of inappropriate actions by the individual. Shortly afterward, this individual began, (and has continued), filing numerous legal, criminal or consumer complaints against the HOA, our Board Members, our Management Company, our vendors, and various neighbors.  In fact, the HOA’s property and a Board member have been expressly protected from the actions of this individual by order of the District Court of Maryland.
The individual’s early 2009 complaints were closed by the State Attorney General’s office who found that the individual’s filings were likely retaliatory for his dismissal from the Board and therefore without merit.  Shortly thereafter, the individual began using unusually loud lawn equipment beginning at 7am on most Saturday and Sunday mornings and again at 9pm on most Monday or Tuesday evenings, (regardless of the weather or need), and often leaving a loud leaf blower unattended on his deck for 20 minutes or more.  The equipment is so loud the individual uses ear protection when operating it.  While the county does allow use of lawn equipment from 7am to 10pm, we as homeowners do have the right to constrain such use if two-thirds of us agree.

Since 2009, many homeowners have spoken with and written to the individual asking for neighborly consideration of their early weekend mornings and weekday evenings for their children and themselves.  Just this past year alone, nearly a dozen neighbors passed along to us letters they wrote to the individual.  Even the State’s Attorney General has passed along their letters to the individual, too.  We believe that this individual’s behavior potentially damages rental income opportunities of adjoining properties.  Many neighbors believe his actions are a form of harassment.  In response, the individual has served written criminal trespass notices to the Association, our Board members, our management company, our vendors and some neighbors.  
This past summer the individual also took a series of actions aimed at preventing the HOA from painting stripes in our parking lots which resulted in protections ordered by the District Court of Maryland. To-date all of the numerous legal, lawsuit, criminal and consumer complaints the individual has filed against the HOA, our Board Members, our management company, our vendors and various neighbors have been found to be without merit and have been closed or dismissed.

Recently, the individual has filed new complaints with the State Attorney General’s office against the HOA, our Management Company and individual Board members because we have refused to turn over to this individual your private mortgage & home equity loan information, among other things.  

The HOA has never sought to create confrontations but cannot passively permit our neighborhood to be subject to the disturbances brought upon us by one individual.  Simply put, one person is unreasonably denying your neighbors the peaceful use of their homes.  The HOA has no interest in preventing homeowners from enjoying the quiet and comfort of their homes; what the HOA is trying to do is to prevent the use of loud lawn equipment in your neighborhood before 8am on weekends and after 8pm on weekdays.  There’s nothing more to it, regardless of what the individual may say in his letter to you.  Adopting the noise amendment gives us the remedy recommended by the State Attorney General’s office should this individual continue what many believe to be harassing behavior.  

It’s unfortunate but we have to take on this effort.  We have a team of volunteer neighbors who’ve become Notaries Public at their own expense.  They’ll stop by your house and ask you to sign a certification document which they’ll notarize.  If you’re not home, they’ll leave a name and phone number so you can call and set up a time they can come over.  It’s that simple.  We encourage you to vote for this reasonable amendment by signing the certification.  A copy of the proposed amendment is attached.
Homeowner’s Information Disclosure:  
If you request, the HOA will notify you whenever an individual or organization/company requests information about you from our records.  We’ll email you a copy of the original request and our written response.  We do not and will not release private information about our homeowners. You can sign-up for this disclosure by emailing us at SkylarkRidge@Gmail.com.
Annual Meeting and Board Election:  
Thank you for completing your Proxy Ballot which allowed us to hold our Annual Meeting.  We’re grateful to Greg Blakey who was unanimously elected to serve another term on our Board.  You’ll always find our 2012 Board & Annual Meeting dates on the side of our stationary.

Annual Homeowner Survey:  
We’ve prepared an online 5 minute Homeowner Survey which will guide the Board’s priorities and decisions for the coming year. Please visit www.SurveyMonkey.com/s/8W9ZDXS or click on the survey link in an email you’ll receive.  If you’re not already on our email list please write to us at SkylarkRidge@Gmail.com and we’ll pass along the survey web-link.  

Architectural Cluster Standard update:  
The updated standard was developed from your comments and the new standards will allow the largest possible deck size permitted by Emerson’s standards along with a sundeck privacy screen standard.  The Board will vote on the standards in February.  We want to allow the greatest possible flexibility to you but Emerson’s standards will always supersede Skylark’s. 
Only new applications will be accepted once the standard is adopted.  Previously submitted applications that were denied must be submitted on a new Emerson application with your neighbor’s signatures and any other required documents.

We offer a one-step approval process because Skylark Ridge and Emerson employ the same Architect.  Simply complete Emerson’s architectural change application which must include the signatures of your two adjoining homeowners, (your next-door neighbors), or for end-units your next-door neighbor and the homeowner of the closest townhouse to yours.  Then send the application to Emerson who will forward their approval to us.  Once we receive Emerson’s approval we’ll respond to you with our approval in writing. 
Protecting our Assets and Monies:   

Our Reserve Account funds are increasing and need to be protected from predatory lawsuits, taxes, theft and misuse.  We’re working with Legacy Management, our attorney and our independent audit firm to ensure we have adequate safeguards in place.  We’ve rehired Strauss & Associates to conduct an independent audit and review of our 2011 finances and records.  We’ve attached our Unaudited 2011 Year-end Balance Sheet.  The complete Financial Statement can be emailed to you upon request.

Refinancing and Re-Sale Documents:

We’ve now prepared documents that have become routinely requested by lenders so we can speed up our response to your requests.  Email us or contact our management company and we’ll email you any of the following: Reserve Study statement, Insurance Coverage statement and a Current Financial Statement with HOA fee collection balances.  We’ll also provide HOA Covenant compliance certifications within 2 business days which includes a visual inspection of your property.

Need help removing snow?

If unforeseen physical or medical limitations prevent you from removing snow you can e-mail us and we’ll try to find volunteers to come over and help.  If you’re willing to help a neighbor, please email us your phone number so we can ask for your help when needs arise.  Our vendor plows the private sections of Evening Bird Lane and Snow Bird Lane, our parking lots and HOA sidewalks when there is 2 inches of snow.  Heavier snow amounts can delay plowing.
Merger discussion with Emerson:  
Our Board President will be meeting with Emerson’s Board of Directors on January 23rd to present and discuss our interest in exploring a merger.   We’ll keep you updated on the progress. 
Please vote yes on the amendment and complete the Homeowner Survey.  

Thank you. 
Megan Behr, Greg Blakey, Richard Flinn, Paul Jonic and Jung Lee  
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